












May 17, 2021  Meeting of the Worship and Music Committee  

The meeting began at 7:00 o’clock p.m.   

Attending:    Scott Obrosky , John Frantz, Pastor Michael Robinson, Susan Falk, 

John Halley, chair  

 

The Committee continued its ongoing discussion of worship services and 

the Church, in general, post pandemic.  With diminished attendance at the in-

person worship services on Wednesday evenings and Sunday mornings the 

Committee reviewed the feasibility, wisdom and practicality of returning to a two 

service Sunday worship in the future.  Without reaching a specific 

recommendation for a single Sunday morning worship service the Committee 

concluded a joint discussion with the Christian education committee was 

appropriate and Mr. Halley said he would contact the committee chair. 

Pastor Robinson said he would announce mask use and the relaxing of 

other pandemic restrictions at the worship services.  Hymnals and Bibles will be 

returned to the pews.   

For the time being the evening service will continue on Wednesdays 

primarily for video recording purposes.  The Wednesday evening service will be 

similar to the Sunday service.  The plan is to resume an outdoor Fireside 

Wednesday evening service near the end of June.  This depends on the 

installation of the audio-video equipment and the training of operators. The 

intent is to both live stream Sunday morning worship service and record the 

service for later playback.     

Holy Communion will be offered on Pentecost Sunday.  It is the intention 

to resume weekly communion in June with assistants.   

The Committee discussed resumption of the Music Series.  Mr. Halley said 

he would contact the soloist with whom he exchanged emails to ascertain her 

interest in performing an organ celebration concert in the Fall when St. John’s 

would recognize those who contributed to the organ restoration fund.  The 

Committee will also pursue any other suggestions for solo artists.  Ms Falk 

suggested the St. John’s Music Series assemble and schedule a concert event of  

musical talent within St. John’s.  This could be an initial or “welcome back” 

concert featuring vocal and instrumental performers including, for example, St. 



John’s bell choir.    

Following his announcement at the May Council meeting Pastor Robinson 

said he would be ordering copies of Becoming a Hybrid Church by Rev. Richard 

E.T. Jorgensen, Jr. and Rev. Dave Daubert and encouraged Committee members 

to read the book.      

Mr. Frantz reported that the signal system for the chancel organ is in place; 

it was used and worked well during a recent wedding. He also reported there 

remains approximately $12,000.00 in outstanding pledges to the organ 

restoration fund.  The pledge period concludes in early 2022.    

The Committee, with Pastor Robinson, will inquire of Mr. Thickey the future 

plans for resumption of choir participation in worship services.   

The Committee encourages that the lector at worship services announce 

and lead the reading of the psalm between the first and second readings. 

The Committee also discussed a Church picnic in July (on Church property) 

and suggests the Council make an effort to do this. It was not known at the time 

of the meeting whether Ross Township would have an Independence Day parade.  

If there is a parade the Committee encourages St. John’s participation as in 

previous years.    

There being no further business to come before the Committee, the 

meeting adjourned at 8:43 o’clock p.m. The next meeting is scheduled for June 

21, 2021. 

  

Respectfully submitted,    

John Halley, chair  



CHRISTIAN EDUCATION 
JUNE 2021 REPORT TO COUNCIL 
 
Confirmation on May 16 
Congratulation to Jadyn Stillwagon, Willie Harris, and Ryan Hetcko! There was a reception afterward 
with wrapped cookies to go along with cans of iced tea and lemonade. Each of them received a gift bag 
with a metal wall cross (compliments of Thrivent), a Teen Prayer book, personalized book mark, and a 
Luther rose pin. Since a cake reception was not possible, they each received a small cake to take home 
and enjoy with their families. Shop ‘n Save at Pines Plaza did a nice job decorating the cakes with an 
icing cross and red trim.  
 
Vacation Bible School 
Kerry Anderson has plans underway for July 16-23 VBS for PreK through 6th Grade. A lot of fun activities 
are planned so please invite your friends and neighbors. All are welcome! Most activities will be outside. 
We will follow Lutherlyn’s example of “Ministry of Role Modeling” so that when there are children 
present who are not able to be vaccinated (and therefore required to wear masks), everyone will follow 
the masking policy to show our youth that we care about them. 
 
 
 
The committee will meet sometime in June to begin plans for: 
 
Rally Day – Sunday, September 12 
The first week of the new school year will begin with Rally Day. We hope to be back in person for weekly 
Sunday School/Confirmation classes. Stay tuned for more details about Rally Day.  
  
Confirmation Retreat – October 8, 9, 10. 
For everyone in 7th, 8th, and 9th grade in Fall 2021, the confirmation retreat will be Friday October 8 to 
Sunday, October 10, 2021. Plans are to continue the St. John’s tradition of a weekend overnight retreat, 
most likely at Lutherlyn. 
 
First Communion – Sunday, November 7 
For all 4th and 5th grade students in the Fall, they will celebrate the sacrament of Communion on 
November 7. First Communion lessons will be during Sunday School each week beginning in September 
and leading up to November 7. We will also decorate the pew banners on one of those Sundays. 
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